Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS – Tallahassee
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Three announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Tuesday, March 5, 2019, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. CT (Open House); 6:30 p.m. (Formal Presentation)

PLACE: Callaway Arts and Conference Center, 500 Callaway Park Way, Callaway, Florida 32404

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Project Identification Number: 410981-2-28-01

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to attend a public hearing concerning the Project Development and Environment Study for the Gulf Coast Parkway, which would provide a connection between U.S. 98 in Gulf County with U.S. 231 (north of Panama City) and U.S. 98 in Bay County. The hearing will begin at 5:30 p.m. in an open house format, with a formal presentation at 6:30 p.m., followed by a public comment period. The hearing is being held to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the modified design alternative, conceptual design, and social, economic and environmental effects of the proposed project. 

Maps, drawings, and additional information will be available for review. Representatives from FDOT will be available to discuss proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried-out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Alan Vann, FDOT Project Manager, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428; toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, extension 1523, or via email at alan.vann@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Alan Vann using the contact information provided above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Alan Vann using the contact information provided above, or Ian Satter, District Three Public Information Director toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email at ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.
